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Summary of Outcomes of the Meeting
 

Representatives from the national Pharmaceutical Supply Management (PSM) authorities in the Caribbean met at the offices of the CPC Barbados on November 22 and 23 to share experiences in pharmaceutical procurement and supply management in Caribbean countries, identify common issues and examine possibilities for collaboration through a regional network. The countries reviewed and adopted Terms of Reference for the establishment of a Caribbean Regional Network of Pharmaceutical Procurement and Supply Management Authorities (CARIPROSUM) and proposed the establishment of a Management Committee for 2005 with representatives from Barbados, the OECS, Jamaica and Guyana. The CARICOM Secretariat will act as an ex oficio member of the Management Committee and PAHO, through the Unit of Essential Medicines, Vaccines and Health Technologies, will act as the CARIPROSUM secretariat. 
 

The countries have identified the following priorities for the network that will guide the development of the program of work:
· Operational research in PSM to identify common challenges and best practices 

· The development of norms and standards in PSM 

· Procedures and administration for effective and transparent PSM 

· Strengthening of capacity in information management 

· Cost containment through PSM 

· Disaster and emergency of pharmaceuticals and donated goods 

· Monitoring and evaluation of the PSM system 

        
         As a first step in the work program, the countries highlighted the need to collect information on each of the PSM authorities functioning in the Caribbean. The participants reviewed a set of indicators to characterize PSM systems in the Caribbean at the policy, structure and function level. The PSM authorities proposed to complete the set of indicators and submit it to CARIPROSUM secretariat by the end of January 2005. The information is to be placed on a CARIPROSUM website to be initially managed by PAHO, using Sharepoint software to facilitate access and maintain information updated.
 
A site visit was made to the Barbados Drug Service, PAHO/WHO Collaborating Center in Drug Supply Management, where participants were given a detailed description of operations of the Service. 
 
The PSM authorities proposed that the next meeting of CARIPROSUM be organized in the Dominican Republic during the first semester of 2005, and that an invitation be extended to all CARIFORUM countries to participate in the this meeting.
 
Next Steps
 
1. PAHO is to create a web browser interface using MS Sharepoint to establish an information sharing work-space and facilitate collaboration between members of the network.
 
2. Members of CARIPROSUM are to review the  PSM indicators and provide comment to the Secretariat by December 15th.
 
3. The next meeting of CARIPROSUM is to be organized for the first semester of 2005, possibly for May in the Dominican Republic.
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